
 

January 25, 2022 – Tuesday, Day 49 

Charleston, SC 

 

A little cloudy but a calm, no wind 57degree day!   

 

Tried getting on the rowing machine this morning.  I should have gotten 

up earlier.  2-10minute blocks separated by a few phone calls and then 5-

minutes on weights.  Back to work. 

 

This morning instead of going to the grocery store in the rain Haleigh and I 

postponed until further notice.  It rained about ½ hour – 45 minutes but 

that amount of time was enough to interfere with Mark & my lunch plans 

with Scott.  I worked with Scott at the aquarium.  It has been 20 years 

since seeing each other outside of FaceBook.   

 

We ate lunch at Lewis BBQ.  We all had the pulled pork sandwich. I had 

the coleslaw and Mark had a house-specialty side dish: 
GREEN CHILE CORN PUDDING 

#1 Side! Imagine a Cheesy Cornbread Casserole with Diced Hatch Chiles (flavor, not heat) (vegetarian) 

 

 

What a special treat to see him.  Scott has 

always been ranked as one of my favorite 

bosses.  Even-tempered, very generous, and 

polite by nature.   

The SC Aquarium after all these years has 

been one of my favorite career experiences.  

It was a special time for all of us who worked 

there.  

 

 

We were going to go to Home Team BBQ for lunch but they were closed 

for renovations. I have never been to Home Team BBQ but it must be that 

time of year for renovations.  It is a slow time for tourists.   

Follow along with us as we cruise onboard our  
56' Ocean Yacht. 

Somewhere on the Water 



Many restaurants that were at one time considered my ‘go to’ favorites 

are closed for various reasons; 

Renovations, covid, too much competition.   

 

 

Mark took a few casts with his new fishing rod that he received at 

Christmas but there doesn’t seem to be a lot of fish biting this time of year. 

 

Mark wondered what lure you would need to catch a dolphin.  Just 

kidding…lol.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


